
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

July 10, 2019 

Mr. William Tam, City Engineer 
City of Irwindale 
5050 North Irwindale Avenue 
Irwindale, CA 91706 

TENTATIVE TERMINATION OF WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS - MANNING PIT 
INERT LANDFILL, IRWINDALE, CALIFORNIA (FILE NO. 61-101, ORDER NO. R4-2002-0103, 
CI-6149, GEOTRACKER GLOBAL ID L10002323364) 

Dear Mr. Tam: 

The California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region (Regional Water 
Board) adopted Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) Order No. R4-2002-0103 on May 23, 
2002, for the Manning Pit Inert Landfill (Landfill) in Irwindale, California. On April 11, 2019, the 
City of Irwindale (Discharger), submitted a report to the Regional Water Board, requesting 
termination of the WDRs. Because the permitted discharge of wastes at the site has ceased, 
Regional Water Board staff intends to terminate the WDRs.  

In accordance with administrative procedures, this Regional Water Board, at a public hearing, will 
consider the enclosed tentative Order, which will terminate WDRs Order No. R4-2002-0103. The 
hearing will be held on September 12, 2019, at the City of Simi Valley Council Chambers, 2929 
Tapo Canyon Drive, Simi Valley, California, and will begin at 9:00 AM. 

In order to be fully evaluated by Regional Water Board staff and included in the Board's agenda 
packet, written comments must be received at the Regional Water Board office by 5:00 PM on 
August 15, 2019.  Failure to comply with these requirements is grounds for the Regional Water 
Board to refuse to admit the proposed written comments or exhibits into evidence. Timely 
submittal of written comments is encouraged to ensure that all comments are accurately and fully 
included in the administrative record, that Regional Water Board staff is able to provide a timely 
review, and that Regional Water Board members have sufficient time to give full consideration to 
the comments and issues raised.  



William Tam - 2 - July 10, 2019
City of Irwindale

If you have any questions, please contact me at (213) 620-2253 or 
wen.yang@waterboards.ca.gov.  

Sincerely, 

______________________ 
Wen Yang, Ph.D., C.E.G. 
Senior Engineering Geologist Land Disposal Unit 

cc (via email): 

Dorcas Hanson-Lugo, Los Angeles County Local Enforcement Agency (dlugo@ph.lacounty.gov) 
Tony Zampiello, Main San Gabriel Basin Watermaster (tony@watermaster.org) 
James M. Evensen, APEX Companies, LLC (jim.evensen@apexcos.com) 
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